Lenswood & Forest Range

Community Association Inc.

Minutes of the General Meeting 8" September 2021 7.30pm Forest Range Hall

Committee — Chairperson Chris Grant, Vice Chairperson Haydn Smith, Secretary Peter Stafford, Treasurer
Danny McMahon, General members Brittany Norris, Steven Smith, Cam Stafford, Irene Filsell, Prue
Klausener, Rose Milton-Head, Malcolm Drew.

Present — Chris Grant, Haydn Smith, Peter Stafford, Danny McMahon, Brittany Norris, Cam Stafford, Irene
Filsell, Rose Milton-Head, Melanie Selwood.

Apologies — Prue Klausener.
Minutes — Danny/Brittany “That minutes of the meeting held on 215 April were accurate” — carried.

Business arising —

1. Cinema Chris reported that the programme of outdoor film screenings had been good social
events. The final indoor screening was not well attended. Peter/Danny “That we have a summer
season of outdoor cinema before Christmas, before the end of school holidays and before Easter.”
— carried. Danny offered on behalf of planning Forward to sponsor a screening. He also suggested
gaining sponsorship from Klose’s Supermarket to supply the candy bar.

2. GREEDY FOR GOLD Peter reported on the meeting with the history group regarding the gold rush
event planned for 10t October. He went through the planner and tasks were allocated.
Stallholders with insurance are to be invited. Danny to contact Codan and Irene CWA.

3. Residents Group Facebook Page — Haydn presented a mock-up page including the Group Rules.
Peter/Danny “That a Residents Chat Group, Facebook page be created.” — carried.
Peter is to provide Haydn with password to enable the new page to be created from the current
association Facebook page.

Correspondence — Jess De Campo, President Imagine Uraidla for a joint event “Community Soup Night.”
Financial Report — As presented at the AGM prior to this meeting.

General Business-
1. Lenswood Centennial Park - Peter reported that removal of cape broom weeds had been taking
place every second Saturday morning. It was felt that we wait and see the outcome of the two
playgrounds planned for Lenswood before requesting further equipment.

2. Letter to the Minister of Environment — Our letter proposing that the government purchase
degraded land adjoining the Lenswood Centennial Park was supported with letters by Chris Grant
Adelaide Hills Councillor and Dan Cregan MP seat of Kavel.



Chris reported that the owner of the land was found by court to be in breach of planning law and
found to be in noncompliance of payment of fines. Adelaide Hills Council has taken further action
and made an order to sell property. The property owner’s appeal failed.

3. Imagine Uraidla Soup Night- having since becoming aware of our Greedy For Gold event, Jess De
Campo suggested we look at another joint event in the Summer.

Next meeting — 3™ November.



